Minutes of Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on June 28, 2010
  Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA

   I. June meeting called to order at 6:04 PM by President Aunchman.  Quorum established with 5 of 5 Directors present.  (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)
 

  II. HOA Forum:  The Decorations Club is in charge of seasonal displays at the front entrance.  Please direct any questions, advice, or comments to the members or the chairperson, Margaret Aunchman.
 
 III. The May minutes were approved as corrected. (Baker/Till-second,passed)  The Executive Meeting minutes of June 7, 2010 were passed as written. (Till, Baker-second, passed)  
 
 IV. Management Report:  Financial figures presented cover the entire month of May.  
 

  V. President's Report:  Aunchman will comment as the meeting progresses.
 

 VI. Treasurer's Report:  None presented.  The capital reserve fund will need a yearly review.
 

VII. ARB  Report:  No requests pending at this time.
 

VIII. Old Business:
       1. The ARB is still working on a definite process for dealing with applications.  The steps are defined but a tighter time line is necessary.  There should be a monthly date set for meetings and minutes recorded for them, but applications are not always submitted to require a set meeting every month.  Baker is continuing to work on this process which will be discussed more at the next meeting.
        2. Baker presented the ARB Guidelines for Exterior Alterations which he reviewed and corrected to be consistent with the Covenants and By-laws, Norfolk city codes, and current practices. He will present the final copy for BOD review next month.
        3. Some HOA members requested trees be planted on Pleasant Avenue. The city will plant trees on city property if requested by HOA members.  They should submit an ARB application.  The BOD will not initiate the process.
        4. TPS is currently researching written past directives on recreational equipment such as basketball hoops so that the BOD is consistent in its recommendations.
        5. TPS and the BOD are following lawn care policies already in place.
        6. Since the fence study group is still in progress, the BOD made a decision to wait until September or October to adjust coverage and liabilities in the HOA insurance policy.
 

  IX. New Business: 
        1. Joe Wilson has agreed to once again chair the annual picnic and will contact Larry Peele.  A date will be announced soon.
        2. The members of the Phase 2 Fence Study Group are Jim Casey, Arlene Wright, Jerry Baker, Jan Blosser, Larry Peele, Margaret Aunchmen, John Bergman, Fred Scuilli, and Jan Closson.
        3. The BOD discussed several areas of concern with TPS.  The BOD would like to work together with them to improve communications, efficiency, and consistency in dealing with the community.  This review will continue at the next meeting.
        4.  The next meetings will be July 19 and August 16. 
 

    X.  After a brief Executive Session, a motion to adjourn was passed at 8:10 PM.
 

Jan Closson, Secretary  
